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I wanted to take some time and reach out to our 

Church family and friends. St. Andrew's has elected a 

wonderful group of elders to search for our new Stated 

Supply Pastor, and they have been doing a wonderful job. It 

may seem like it is taking longer than what is should, and 

maybe it is. Let me put your minds and hearts to rest - It 

takes a lot of communication and reaching out to many 

pastors that are not spoken for by other churches. Our 

search committee has been in constant contact with our 

Presbytery and our Presbytery has reached out to our retired 

pastors and pastors that are not serving churches at this 

time. They have reached out to other Presbyteries 

surrounding us and have just recently reached out to other 

denominations in our area that follow the same reformed 

theology we learn from. This last Session meeting our 

visiting moderator was Craig Davies he chairs the committee 

that oversees our search with the Presbytery and reassured 

the session that they are using every resource possible to 

help find the right pastor for us.  

Now let me just say a huge Thank You to our Session. 

You have kept everything running as normal, keeping up 

with the day to day and week to week needs of the Church 

and its congregation.  As members of St. Andrews you 

should be very proud of the way our missions, our shut-ins, 

our spiritual learning and our fellowshipping have not 

suffered. You are all doing God's work and being the face of 

Christ in our community day in and day out.  

You have heard God's Call and you have answered.  

Thanks be to God, 

Summer Hackney 

Clerk of Session 

 

 
    M A Y 

 

 5    Cinco de Mayo 

 12  Mother’s  Day Tea  

 13  Mother’s  Day 

 27 Memorial Day Tribute 
to Veterans 

 28 Memorial Day  

 

 

J U N E 

 

 10 Annual Church Picnic 

 14 Flag Day  

 17 Father’s Day  

 21 Summer Begins 
 

 

 
 



 
  

 

 

St. Andrews Presbyterian Church 

6317 103rd Street 

Jacksonville, Florida   32210 

 
Being the Face of Christ 

In our Community. 

 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

MAY/JUNE  2018 

 

 

Secretaries 

Donna Kirksey 

Judy Medearis 

Judith Yeaton 

 

Active Elders 

Michele Banks – CE&F/M&E 

Summer Hackney – CE&F/M&E 

Frankie Hawkins - CCN 

Bonnie McNally - CCN 

Mary McNair – BFS&P  

Elaine Mechelke – B&G 

Linda Miller – CE&F 

Diane Parker – Worship  

JR Wood – B&G 

 



Just for pun! 
 

• Every calendar's days are numbered.  
 
• A boiled egg in the morning is hard to beat.  
 
• If you've seen one shopping center, you’ve  seen 
a mall.  
 
• Acupuncture is a jab well done.  
 
• A man’s home is his castle, in a manor of 
speaking.  
 
• Does the name Pavlov ring a bell?  
 
• Reading while sunbathing makes you well red.  
 
• When two egotists meet, it’s an I for an I.  
 
• A chicken crossing the road is poultry in motion.  
 
• The worker who fell into an upholstery machine is 
fully recovered.  
 
• Bakers trade bread recipes on a knead-to-know 

basis. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

OUR PRAYER LIST 

 
 

Bill Allen, Diane Bailey,  

Diane Baylor, Marsha Best, 

Barbara Bradshaw,  

Diane Breitsprecher,  

Pat Bukovac, Betty Byrd,  

Barbara Canipe,  

David Carmack, 

Kim Cope, Carolyn Copeland,  

Kathy Dahl, Connie Davis,  

Joyce Doty, Lynda Edwards, 

Holly Hilton,  

 Daniel Jean, Safia Kalup,  

Dale Kerup, Jessie Land, 

 Katy Lilly, Redick Loring, 

Ray Massey, Sue Massey, 

 Johnny McNally, Ron Moore, 

 Merri Kay Nelson,  

Julie Normal, Bart Parramore,  

Charleen Pavlakovich,  

Tim Pierson, Walter Poley, 

Ralph Ramsey, Vickie Roberts, 

DiAnne Scott, Larry Scronce,  

Charles Serverance,  

Vivian Sims, Butch Stafflenio,  

Ralph Story,  

Jack & Linda Strickland, 

Bill Strubbe, Jr., Phyllis Stubbs,  

Shirley Stuckey, Pat Sundt,  

 Clarence Sweat, Betty Tanner,  

Robert Tarkinson, Sam Taylor, 

Marion Tillman,  

Heath Towers, Katy Troyer,  

 Leslie Wade, Penny Walker, 

Don Wight &  

The Families of 

Barry Bubb, Jackie Dunlavey & 

James Wilkie 

 

  

 

 
Mission & Evangelism Committee 

  

M&E will be hosting a Mother’s 
Day Tea on May 12

th
 at noon in the 

Fellowship Hall.  All are invited to 
attend please invite your daughters, 
mothers, granddaughters and 
neighbors to join us in this fun time of 
celebrations.     

Michele Banks 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
BFS&P Committee 

 

A Note from BFSP 
 
Finances: 
March 2018 —  Income: $9,413.94, 
Expenses: $6,495.06 = Positive $2,918.88 
March YTD —  Income: $24,539.80, 
Expenses: $28,270.10 = Negative 
($3,730.30) 
 
Your financial support and attendance at 
SAPC is needed!  Although salary costs are 
currently down  (still searching for Part-Time 
Stated Supply Minister), we still have bills!! 
Utilities, insurance, building maintenance 
and committee work continues!! 
 
Part-Time Pastor Committee 
 

Rev. Sandra Hedrick, Presbytery, is 
continuing to promote our need for a Part-
Time Stated Supply Minister thru the local 
Presbyteries and has contacted local 
denominations that agree with our doctrine.  

Please continue to pray for our Part-
Time Pastor Committee and our 
congregation throughout this process and 
know God has already picked our new Part-
Time Pastor.  He or she will be a blessing to 
our congregation in the near future.  A 'job' in 
the PCUSA is referred to as a "Call from 
God" it is more than a job or career -- it is a 
calling.  

If you have questions or concerns 
about the search process, feel free to contact 
the Part-Time Pastor Search Committee 
(Mary McNair, Linda Miller & Frankie 
Hawkins). 

 

Mary McNair 

 

Anyone interested in visiting and/or taking 
Communion to our shut-ins, contact the 
Office. 

 

Fellowship 
 

I wanted to thank everyone who 

helped with the Easter Party this year. 

We had around 30 kids and lots of 

family members and friends, and so 

much fun hunting all those Easter 

Eggs. I also want to extend a special 

thank you to everyone who helped with 

the Easter Sunrise Breakfast.  We had 

lots of great food and an amazing 

fellowship time.   Thank you!   Thank 

you!   Thank you! 

Our Annual Picnic will be June 

10th right after church. This year we 

will be providing the Fried Chicken and 

Fried Fish.  We want you to bring your 

most favorite side and/or yummy 

dessert.   A signup sheet will go up in 

the Narthex in May.   Bring the family 

and your friends.   We are hoping to 

have a huge turnout and all will stay for 

Bingo after lunch. More information will 

be available. 

The Hope Chest is open on 
Wednesday from 8:00am  –  Noon and 
is once again accepting donations.  
 

Summer Hackney 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

  
Hello everyone, after a very rewarding 

season of Lent.   

B& G has been busy as usual, replaced one 

door, 2 more on the way.  Thanks Ron and 

Ron! 

Mower repaired again, thanks Bill. 

Many thanks to Dick and Sue for a new 

refrigerator.  Herman thanks for the dolly and 

the back.   

We also fixed a plumbing problem in the 

Fellowship Hall.   

A very rewarding Spring Work Day.  Thanks 

to all and our Scouts who even did some 

painting outside (much needed).   

Normal grounds maintenance and several 

small repairs around the Church.  

Many thanks to all who helped with the Good 

Friday Fish fry and Fellowship.  

We will be replacing 2 air conditioners soon 

so if you have any spare change please 

place it in the offering plate.   

Many thanks to Walter for keeping up the 

sign out front! 

Keeping the Rock in Shape,  

In his Name,  

J.R. & Building and Grounds Crew 

 
 

 
 
                           
  

 

 

      

     

     

 

May     

    11  LeoLine Young  20  Michelle Simms 

    13  Chuck Kersten  21  Rachel Kersten 

    15  Scott Haynes  23  Valerie Boardman 

    17  Sam Heredia    23  Phyllis Herpy 

    19  Janet Fowler   

 

 

June 

    8    Meredyth Hume  21  Ron Moore         

   12  Flo Six   26  Veda Gilmore 

   15  Brett Christiansen  27  William R. Strubbe, Jr. 

   18  Kenadie Christiansen 29  Frankie Hawkins  

   19  Pat Sundt  29  Katlin Starkey 

    

 

 

May 

10   Ron & Stephanie Moore 26   Aaron & Michelle Simms  

12   Trevor & Kim Cope 27  Carlos & Wendy Villa 

18   Todd & Jennifer Allen 28  Joseph & Helen Ballester 

20   Herman & Flo Six  31  Scott & Shirley Haynes 

 

June  

1 Scott & Suzanne Brooks-Cope           

4  Michael & Susan Jones     19   Joe & Janet Fowler 

14  Jim & Virginia Black        24   Bert & Judith Yeaton 

 

 



 

JULY/AUGUST  

NEWSLETTER ARTICLES 

DUE  

*** JUNE 19th *** 

 

Articles can be e-mailed to 

Terry Hallihan: 

gwhfth@comcast.net 
Or placed in the Newsletter box 

in the office 

 
Updates 

Addresses &  Phone Numbers 
 

 
 
Joyce Doty  
1919 Spear St.  
Logansport, IN 46947-3704 
 
 
 

 

  
 

St. Andrews has 

numerous activities in 
May (5/12-Mother’s 
Day Tea) and June 
(6/10 - Annual  
Picnic), please bring 

your family and 
friends and 
participate.  
 

Summer 

 
 
 
 

Worship Committee 

We want to thank all those that assisted with Lent 
and Easter activities.  Everyone in the congregation and 
their visitors that attended appreciate you and your efforts.    

Special thanks to: 

 Judith Yeaton for the exceptional Wednesday 
night program,  

 Summer, Michele and their crew for the wonderful 
Easter Egg Hunt Party, 

 JR, Jody and others for the preparations for 
Sunrise Service, and  

 All those who cooked and served the delicious 
food we had for Easter breakfast. 

 
As Dr. Daniel Graham said even though St. Andrews 

has no stated supply pastor you certainly are an active, 
vibrant, and busy congregation.   

Join the Worship Committee at our May meeting on 
the 1st Thursday after Bible Study or at our June meeting on  
the 2nd Thursday after Bible Study. 

Diane Parker 

 

 

JULIET (Join Us Ladies Into Eating Together) Fourth 

Tuesday each month @ 6:00pm location TBD. 
 

Adult Bible Study in Lieu of Sunday School – 

Each Thursday at 11:00AM  
  
 


